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CALL TO ORDER 

SELECT BOARD SPECIAL MEETING 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2021 

REMOTE MEETING 

8:00 AM 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order by Chair Adam Dash. Vice Chair Roy Epstein and 

Select Board member Mark Paolillo were present, along with Town Administrator Patrice Garvin, 

Director of Community Development Glenn Clancy, Chief of Fire Department David Destefano, Director 

of BEMA Wayne Haley, Treasurer Floyd Carman, Director of Board of Assessors, Dan Dargon, Director 

Library, Peter Struzziero, Director of Recreation Department Brandon Fitts, Acting Director of Human 

Resources, Phillipe Hyppolite. 

Dash explained that the focus of this annual meeting is for Select Board review of preliminary FY23 

budgets. No public comments will be accepted at this meeting. Public meetings will be held at a later 

date as the budget process moves forward. 

ACTION BY CONSENT 

BUDGET MEETINGS 

Fire Department - Chief Destefano 

Chief Destefano said they are currently in the hiring process for six recruits. He said training will start 

with four recruits in January and they will be coming on payroll then. Once they graduate the Mass. Fire 

Academy, they will be added to the regular roster. The Fire Department is in negotiation with unions so 

the salaries in the preliminary budget is level funded until changes are negotiated. He said there is a 

small decrease in bottom line number. Garvin said they looked at three-year actuals so she feels they 

budgeted correctly on the expense line. $30K will buy 12 sets of gear for new firefighters. Line items to 

do with supply and repairs were increased and there were small increases In EMS and ALS due to 

increase in supply costs. A new item on the budget is community engagement and education. This is to 

make sure the department is involved in the community. Garvin said they eliminated a firefighter 

position in FY22 and that position will not be filled in FY23. Garvin said the budget is basically a rollover 

budget. 

Epstein asked about overtime budget. Destefano said it was the same as FY22 budget. Once new hires 

come on, Destefano said the overtime will be more stable. But the overtime in the FY22 budget was 

higher than was allocated. The Fire Department has almost expended their overtime halfway through 

the fiscal year. Discussions with the Select Board and Warrant Committee will be conducted on how to 

fund the overtime due to all the vacancies this year. Destefano said in March 2021 they had five Fire 

Department employees who were out sick or injured and since April have lost four people over an eight 

month period. Most of the sick and injured employees have returned. Epstein asked how much of 

ambulance rates will be consumed by increases in ALS? Destefano thinks they won't be that much of an 

impact, and the new rate structure will still allow us to make money. Paolillo asked if they could get 
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